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PUBLIC HEARING 

BUREAU OF PUBLIC WORKS 
555 Main Street  

Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
Wednesday, September 30, 2015 

 
Present: Commissioner Richard W. Vicino, Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer 
Kerry Martin, Executive Assistant Cindy Nadolny, District Clerk John Mirtle, Director of 
Engineering Susan Negrelli, Project Manager Jennifer Ottalagana, Real Estate 
Technician Allen King, Project Engineer James Eschert  

 
 

PUBLIC HEARING ON LAYOUT FOR PROPOSED SANITARY SEWERS  
IN PORTIONS OF BROOK STREET, ROCKY HILL 

 
 

Chairman Vicino, called the public hearing to order at 4:34 P.M. 
 

Commissioner Vicino introduced the staff present and read the following statement 
concerning the public hearing:   

 
 “This is a public hearing to consider the proposal to construct a Sanitary Sewer in 
portions of Brook Street, Rocky Hill. This Public Hearing is part of the legal procedure that The 
Metropolitan District is required to follow regarding the installation of sanitary sewers, as 
mandated by Special Act 511 of the Connecticut General Assembly of 1929.” 
 
 “The plan for this project has been undertaken in response to a Developer’s Permit 
Agreement.”  
 
 “A final decision on this project has yet to be made.  That decision will take into account 
what is said at this hearing, along with other information, including any information that the 
Town provides regarding the need for this project from the standpoint of public health.” 
 

At the direction of the Chairman, Mr. Mirtle read the hearing notice published in the 
Hartford Courant on September 18, 2015 and also made available to all Town Clerk’s within 
The Metropolitan District’s member municipalities:  

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON CONSTURCTION OF  

PUBLIC SANITARY SEWER IN BROOK STREET, ROCKY HILL 
 

THE METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 
555 Main Street, P.O. Box 800 

Hartford, Connecticut 
  

 The Metropolitan District will hold a public hearing in the Board Room, 555 Main Street, 
Hartford, on Wednesday, September 30, 2015, at 4:30 P.M. for the purpose of notification of 
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the construction of a public sanitary sewer by means of a Developer-Permit Agreement in a 
portion of Brook Street, Rocky Hill. 
 
 All interested parties, both in favor or against said water main, may appear to be heard. 
 
     John S. Mirtle, Esq.  

District Clerk 
 

John Mirtle noted that the notice references a water main, but due to the fact that the 
title and initial sentence reference a sanitary sewer that it satisfies the necessary public notice 
requirements.   
 

Reading of the hearing guidelines and general description of the project was waived.  
 
No one from the public appeared to be heard and no submissions were made in writing.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 PM 

 
ATTEST: 

 
John S. Mirtle    _________________ 
District Clerk        Date of Approval 


